
Page 2 of 33�
�

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE, COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

 

2. Community and Regional Affairs  

Operating Budget (CCS SSHB 39) 

 

It is the intent of the legislature that the Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic 

Development submit a written report to the co-chairs of the Finance Committees and the 
Legislative Finance Division by October 1, 2019, that indicates 

(1) the amount each community in the state that participates in the National Flood Insurance 
Program has paid into the program since 1980, the amount that has been paid out of the 

program for claims, and the average premium for a home in a special flood hazard area; 

(2) for the top five states that have received more in funds paid out than premiums paid into the 

National Flood Insurance Program since 1980, the amount paid into the program, the amount of 
claims paid out of the program, and the average premium for a home in a special flood hazard 

area; and 

(3) the number of properties in each community in the state that has been added to a special 

flood hazard area through mapping efforts by the Federal Emergency Management Agency since 
2010. 

The Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development (DCCED) worked 
with the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) to gather the information 
requested by the Legislature. FEMA was unable to provide responsive data to DCCED in 
time for the October 1, 2019 deadline to be met, however, the report was provided on 
October 28, 2019. 

 

3. Statewide Addiction Treatment Facilities Capital Matching Grants 

Capital Budget (CSSB 2002(FIN)) 

 

It is the intent of the legislature that the Department of Community and Economic Development 

administer capital matching grants to Alaska organizations committed to building new addiction 
treatment facilities throughout the state. These grants will match local and private contributions 

to the maximum extent possible while increasing the number of available addiction treatment 
slots in the nine regions identified by the DHSS 1115 waiver application. 

The Statewide Addiction Treatment Facilities Capital Matching Grants appropriation was 
vetoed by the Governor. With no funds available, DCCED was unable to administer the 
program in accordance with the Legislature’s intent. 


